Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2010

President Dick Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Thirty-three members, Sheriff Dawsy, and four members of the Sheriff’s Office were present.

Deputy Andy Cox spoke about an article in the Citrus County Chronicle. He noted that an off-duty detail noticed a vehicle on the road driving without lights. A mother and her two sons were in the car. They were charged with breaking into vehicles in Sugarmill Woods on October 4, 2010. Many items are still unclaimed. Detective Farkas is handling the case (10-10-0119).

Deputy Cox also informed us that parking tickets were issued to cars parking on the county right of way in SMW. However, Judge Yermen threw the tickets out due to a lack of signage saying that there is no parking on the grass. Signs at the entrances are being investigated. There is a Citrus County ordinance that prohibits parking on any county right of way. 
Sheriff Dawsy spoke about funding for public services. He is in favor of a five-year plan that will encompass funding for EMS, Fire, CCA (Corrections Corporation of America) and the Sheriff’s Department. County Commissioners Meek and D’Amato wish to sit down and talk about funding sources for the Sheriff’s Department. Sheriff  Dawsy favored the implementation of an MSBU, which according to county lawyers would be illegal. Therefore, the new CCBOCC will put together a task force to investigate how public safety is run and how it can be funded over the next five years.  
In answer to a question from the audience, the Sheriff stated that Crime Watch is secure for this year.

Captain Charlie Simmons told us that he plans to retire in twenty months. He stated that the Sheriff is working hard to ensure that law enforcement in Citrus County will stay strong. He spoke about the berry pickers. He said that the best option is to call 911 if anyone encounters them.

Captain Dodd said that Classes 80 and 81 of the Citizen’s Academy are now in session. The Academy is in session for ten Thursdays, either from 1pm -4pm or 6pm-9pm. Students learn all about the Sheriff’s Office. He reminded us that we need to take good care of the Crime Watch car. Gas prices are rising and if the cost of fuel continues to rise, we may need to drive fewer hours.

Sgt. Evan told us that someone in SMW called in a complaint about Crime Watch. The caller was annoyed that the car bypassed his cul de sac. He stated that the drive should be random. With respect to a Crime Mapping issue, things are not showing up because the usual crime analyst is out sick.

President Byrnes noted that the minutes of the last meeting are on the Web Site.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger stated that SMWCW received $320 in donations. The balance as of October 11, 2020 is $3,921.24. Lew Tippett made a motion to accept the report. Harold Machonkin seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
The car went in for routine maintenance on October 4-5. The work included the replacement of four tires, a front-end alignment, fixing the gas cap light, the replacement of a light bulb in the left blinker mechanism, and the replacement of the missing poncho with two new ones. The oilcan in the trunk is empty now.

President Byrnes noted that e-mails addresses need to be updated.  Lieutenants will be calling to get that information. Three years ago, forty members received new shirts. The American flag patch with a backwards flag can identify these shirts. Previously new shirts were bought in 2001. Any driver who joined after 2007 should have a new shirt. Lieutenants will call drivers with older shirts to get their sizes. All women in attendance today have the option of ordering a Woman’s EMS shirt.

A volunteer from the Nature Coast Volunteer Center will speak at the next meeting. If we decide to join this group, the logging of volunteer hours will be voluntary.

Alzheimer’s guides are available the car.

The captain’s report is as follows:

Man Hours:

250

Miles:


2995

Fuel Gallons:
206.75

Fuel Cost:

$554.28

Security Checks:
555

Construction Sites:
111

Utilities:

564

President Byrnes noted that member Bob McDowell is having by-pass surgery. He asked secretary, Michele Eisner, to send a card.

A motion was made by Bob Tribbey and seconded by Elvin Miller to adjourn the meeting at 4:20.
Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
